
















 

 
Leroy Neville, Teresa Hawbaker, Al Shay, Mitcha Shay, Carolyn Griffith, Alan Griffith, 
Elmer Armentrout, John Lynch, and Matt Crotzer 

   

Homeowner’s Concerns  
- Leroy said there are more reports of minibikes and riders ganging up on Leroy’s 

neighbor. 
- Leroy may invite the police to chat with the community. 
- Elmer received his next HOA dues for $208.00 in ManageCasa. Leroy issued credit 

to all Officers to waive the dues. 
- Al G said that a neighbor approached him offering to do security – it was decided 

not to pursue it. 
   

Approval of Minutes   
The minutes were read by Mitcha. A motion to accept them as read by John was 
seconded by Al S. and approved by 5-0 with the changes noted. 
.  

Maintenance Report  
- Thank you for all that you do to maintain the community. 

   
Treasurer’s Report   

- Bank Reconciliation – was passed around to be signed. 
- Bank balances were reported. 
- Past Due Balances and Updates -  
- 2024 and 2025 Reserve Fee Updates 

- YTD Overview 
Mitcha took notes up until this point. 
John moved to approve the financial reports given. Al G. seconded the motion, 
which was approved 5-0. 

   

Old Business  
- Christmas—Santa will be there. The date is Saturday, December 21, 2024, from 

noon to 2 p.m. Other details will be discussed. Teresa will make hot chocolate. 
The flyers are up. Leroy bought the boxes. We still have gifts from last year. 
Schedule a meeting with Jess to decorate and set up for the event. 

- Fall Harvest—We talked about moving it up to 2:00 – 4:00. We should make it the 
same night as the last movie night so it moves right from one to another. 

- The winter newsletter has been approved and will be included in the next 
mailing. Leroy asked if Carolyn and Al could help with the mailing next Monday 
at 10 a.m. 

  
11/18/2024 at 6:00 pm – called to order at 6:03 

pm 

   

In Attendance   

Highland Manor HOA       

Needs approved at 
next Board 
Meeting In 
January 2025 



- Camera System—The ring camera system was discussed, and John showed its 
distinctive features. 

   
New Business 

- No new business 

   
Board/Officer Comments  

- John – stated that we need to concentrate on the upper playground and get that 
up to code. Leroy said we could use the reserve fund for mulching, but after 
further review, the mulch replacement is not until 2027. So, this is not a viable 
option at this point. 

   

Closing  
 

Everyone has a safe and Happy Holiday season. 
 

Leroy adjourned this meeting at 7:35 p.m., and the next meeting will be Monday, 
January 20th, 2025, at 6 p.m.  
 


